
  At our meetings, and in our newsletter, John Schanbacher has re-
quested that our members take a picture of themselves with their fa-
vorite classic car. To date, only three or four of our members have 

done so. 

 This was requested so that John could put together a booklet, avail-

able to all members ONLY.   

 Can we not do this? We need to have more participation in the 

club’s activities. Apathy can and will kill our club. 
-DWR 

John Schanbacher’s Photo Request 
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April  2023 

 Watermelon Festival Car Show is right around the 

corner!!! 

 Lots to do– All hands on deck to make this a Hit! 



Air Shocks for sale. 

 John Lester has a set of air shocks from his ‘65 GTO for sale. 
They were on the car for a few months, and he has gone back 

to stock suspension.  

 John states that the shocks have fewer a thousand miles of 

use. He is asking $50.00 for the set. If interested, Call John 

Lester at (904) 347-6731 

   The Havana Car show continues to 
grow from all accounts. They close off an 

entire side street for the cars to park. 

  

 

 

 As we go into July he following events 

are known to be held: 

1. South wood Cars and Coffee . Satur-

day April 4th, 8 a.m. till 11 a.m. 

2. Gerber Collision Cars and Coffee. 

Sat, May 6th  9 am 

3. Thomasville Road Whataburger. 

 Last Saturday of each month. 4 p.m. 

till ?. Tallahassee Street Rodders.  4. 4.  

April 29th  9am-1pm. Monticello Cars 
and Coffee. In the CARQUEST park-

ing lot. Winn-Dixie shopping center 

Breakfast at the Cracker 
Barrel on Friday morning 
after our weekly meeting. 

8:30 am. 
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Coca-Cola machine for sale 

Upcoming events for May 

T A LLA HA SSE E CHASSE E  

 The Coke machine shown here is for sale by 

John Schanbacher. 

 It is a 1965 Vendor. The machine is in good 
shape except the coin operator quit working 

from sitting around unused. 

 The cooling system works fine. 

 $250.00 OBO. John is serious about OBO! 

Contact him at jrsschan@comcast.net or at 

(850)294-4699 

 



V OLU ME  3  ISS UE  4  

  On the weekend of April 13-14 2023, Jack Hanbury 
and I traveled to the AACA nationals in Charlotte. It 
was a beautiful day for a car show, and many great 

cars were there. 

 I was able to buy several die cast cars to add to my 
collection. Jack acted as the ambassador representing 

the AACA to the participants. 

 All in all, this was a great trip. We enjoyed the cars, 

and the shopping!. –DWR 
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April AACA Nationals Charlotte 
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The Jack Hanbury Scholarship for Lively Tech Automotive Class 

NE WS LE TT ER  TI T LE  

Tallahassee Region Antique Automobile Club of 
America (TRAACA) The Jack Hanbury Scholarship 
for Lively Technical College Automotive Services 
Tech II Program Each year the TRAACA (the Car 
Club) Jack Hanbury Scholarship Fund awards two 
$500 scholarships to Lively Technical College Auto-
motive Services Tech II students. Students eligible for 
the scholarships must be enrolled in the Automotive 
Services program and have satisfactorily completed 
the Automotive Services Tech I program. These schol-
arships are based on demonstrated achievement and 
expressed interest in pursuing employment in the auto-
motive industry. The Scholarship Fund began in 2016-
2017 school year, when the Car Club sponsored a local 
Soap Box Derby. Jack Hanbury, Car Club Past Presi-
dent (2001), suggested that an additional $250 from 
the Car Club be added to the $250 funds that were left 
over from the Soap Box Derby, and donate $500.00, in 
the Club name for 2 Lively scholarships. This was approved and 2 scholarships for $250 
each, were awarded to students in the Lively Automotive Services Tech II program, for the 
2017- 2018 school year. The following is a timeline of the TRAACA Jack Hanbury Schol-

arship Program.  

2016-2017 The TRAACA Jack Hanbury Scholarship program began as described above.  

2017-2018 Matthew Cook and Rogelio Santiago Awarded $250 scholarships each.  

2018-2019 Greg Jackson and Scott Parker Awarded $500 Scholarships each. First TRAACA Lively Schol-

arship Awards Luncheon.  

2019-2020 Kenneth Stevens and Devontrez Jackson Awarded $500 scholarship each. 

 2020 -2021 Spiro Pappas and Scott Griffith Kunkel Awarded $500 scholarships each. 

 2021-2022 Viktor Elder and Aaron Black Awarded $500 scholarship each.  

2022-2023 Willis Wells and Sayer McCullough Awarded $500 scholarship each.  

We are proud to acknowledge that each student who has received a Jack Hanbury Scholar-
ship Award has successfully completed the Lively Automotive Services program. Also, at 
this time, the only scholarships available for the Lively Automotive Services Tech students 

are from TRAACA  



   On April 22nd, Madison held their Down Home Days Festival car show. The attendance was higher than 

previous years, and more vendors were present. Everyone that entered a car got a prize of some sort.  

 There were many very nice classic cars and a lot of folks talking to us, Craig was talking to anyone he 

could about our upcoming Watermelon Festival. He had a lot of positive responses.   _DWR 
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Madison Down Home Days Car Show 
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Vice President’s Section 50/50 

NE WS LE TT ER  TI T LE  

 

  

 Judy Brundydge won 

$40.00! 

Don Romaine won a Ford 

Hat 

 Bob Grimes won a multi tool 

John Wells donated a valve over and oil pan to Chuck’s new engine project 

 Even Neal’s cat got involved in 
the project. 
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   Programs from April’s Meeting 

  Chuck Kunstbeck gave an interesting program about his 

 involvement  in a multi state tour with the Model T and A club.  

This involved planning the route, stops, meals, etc for partici-

pants in the tour. A daunting task. 

 Chuck handled the job as a pro. He said there were over 40 

cars involved. 

 Great Job Chuck!  (Love the rubber chicken, Dude!) 

Upcoming Show Flyers 



The Tallahassee Region AACA (TRAACA) is the Regional club chartered to 

the AACA National Organization. The AACA was established in 1935 and is 

dedicated to the history of the automobile, and the preservation and/or res-

toration of vehicles 25 years old or older. This includes cars, trucks, com-

mercial vehicles, and motorcycles in original or restored condition. 

 TRAACA was established in 1970. Activities include, regular meetings, 

judged and non judged shows, displays, local tours, Rallies and  Participa-

tion in national events put on by AACA. 

 If you wish to become a member of our regional club, Then you are also 

required to join the AACA national club. Belonging to these clubs gives you 

many benefits. There is access to the National AACA show held at Hersey Pa 

each year, access to other members that are a wealth on information on 

most car projects. You may just enjoy the fellowship of other car owners. 

You can download an application at TRAACA.org. 

Ownership of an antique automobile is not a requirement for membership. 

P.O. Box 3903 
Tallahassee, Fl. 32315 

TRAACA 

 

Club Officers: 2023 

President:  John Lester 

Vice President: Bob Skrob 

Secretary: Chantel Romaine 

Treasurer: Ken Hart 

Newsletter  Editor: Don Romaine   

Webmaster: Craig Brown 

Executive Committee:  

John Schanbacher 

Norm Madsen 

Dan Stallings 

Chuck Kunstbeck 

Historian: John Schanbacher 

  

Email for information: 
Mpheonix1954@Gmail.com 

Club Website: 

TRAACA.ORG 

“Don’t Store them, 
Drive them” 

Organization 

 Trivia Question Section 

  Did Ralph Nader actually own a Chevy Corvair? 

 -DWR 

 .Yes. He purchased it for his daughter to drive. She eventually 

gave it back, and it was in the Nader museum for years. 


